
Class 3 Newsletter 

           Summer Term – 27th May 2022 

Half Term Round Up! 

…and there it went! 

 I cannot believe how fast this half term has passed! The children have 

enjoyed so many different learning experiences during the last six 

weeks. Our trip to Borwick Hall was a definite highlight, and we were 

so blessed with the weather. I might even be tempted to say that we 

had our 2022 summer season all on the one day! Photos of the trip 

are now on the website in the ‘Photos’ section. The class enjoyed 

Diary of a Disciple with Sue and Helen, learning all about the Gospel 

of Luke.  We were proud to win the Best Class Attendance prize for 

last half term, and elected to have a non-uniform day. We enjoyed 

doing some Art work, playing games with our friends, making crown 

biscuits and watching a funny short film about The Queen losing her 

hat and the subsequent antics of her prize corgi! A really special part 

of our half term has been learning and performing our class worship, 

‘Hallelujah’. The children sang beautifully and moved us all. You can 

hear them too – a video is available under our class section of the 

website. Enjoy you half term break and thank you for all your support.  

 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee 

This week, the children have enjoyed a range of 
activities focusing on the Platinum Jubilee. We 

had a wonderful celebration worship with Helen 
and Sue from Blackpool Schools Youth Workers 
on Wednesday. In class, we have created special 
poems for The Queen, drawn some wonderful 

side profiles of Her Majesty, collaged the Union 
Flag, written a job advertisement for the next 

monarch and considered what we would like to 
achieve if we were King or Queen for the day!!   

On Friday, we joined together as a school family 
to enjoy a “tea party” complete with sandwiches 
and cakes. We moved around the Key Stage Two 

classes doing a carousel of activities including 
Artwork, Making Bunting and playing traditional 
outdoor games.  We even sent The Queen our 

school rendition of The National Anthem as a gift! 

 

Celebration 

Well done to Reilly, Millie and the whole of 
Class 3 for their excellent work last week, winning 

the certificates in Celebration Worship. I am super proud of you! 

Christian Value – Alexie for showing compassion and 
giving away her prize to another child. 

Class Superstar – Charlie for super Geography work. 

Writer of the Week – Joshua for writing a super 
acrostic about The Queen. 

 Dates for your diary 
27th May @ 3:15pm – Break up for Half Term 
 
 13th June @ 8:45am – School returns  

WB 20th June – Year 4 Multiplication Check  

29th June – Super Science Day 

WB 4th July – Extreme English Week 

8TH July – Reports out to Parents 

22nd July – School breaks up for Summer holidays @ 2pm 

 

Year 4 Multiplication Check 

When we return after half term, the children in year 4 

will be completing their online Multiplication Check 

which is a statutory requirement for all Year 4 children 

across the country. 

The children have been preparing for this in class but 

would really benefit from additional practise at 

home over half term. This could be through using 

TTRS regularly but, Hit the Button is probably even 

more useful at this stage as the children can access 

specific times tables. These need to be the 6x, 7x, 8x, 

9x and 12x as these are the most difficult. 

  
Our Christian Value this week is- 

Compassion 

 

 


